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ENFIELD  

NEW HAMPSHIRE 



 

Town Meeting Dates 
 

 

 

Tuesday, March 14, 2023 

8:00 am – 7:00 pm 

Enfield Community Building 

308 US Route 4, Enfield 

 

Voting only by Official Ballot for the election of Town Officers and all other articles 

requiring vote by Official Ballot.  Polls will be open at 8:00 a.m. and close at 7:00 

p.m.   There will be no opportunity to vote by ballot on Articles 1 through 7 at the 

second session of the Town Meeting.  After the polls close at 7:00 p.m., the ballots 

will be counted. 

  

Saturday, March 18, 2023 

9:00 am 

Enfield Village School 

271 US Route 4, Enfield 

 

The remaining articles, 8 through 17 will be presented, discussed and acted upon 

beginning at 9:00 a.m. 

 

The Town Meeting Warrant can be found on page 23 and the Warrant Narrative 

that explains each article can be found on page 35 of this Annual Report. 

 
 

 

Right to Know Law 
 

 
 

Openness in the conduct of public business is essential to a democratic society.  The purpose of RSA 

Chapter 91-A Access to Governmental Records and Meetings, also known as the Right to Know Law, is 

to ensure both the greatest possible public access to the actions, discussions and records of all public 

bodies, and their accountability to the people. 

 

The Right to Know Law covers Meetings Open to the Public, Communications Outside of Meetings, 

Nonpublic Sessions, Minutes and Records, Remedies, and more.  You can find the full text on the State’s 

website at http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/rsa/html/VI/91-A/91-A-mrg.htm  

 

 

 

http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/rsa/html/VI/91-A/91-A-mrg.htm
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About Enfield… 
Incorporated: 1761 

 
Origin:  First named Enfield by settlers from Enfield, Connecticut, the town was renamed “Relhan” in 
1766 to honor Dr. Anthony Relhan.  The doctor was a promoter of sea bathing as a curative, instrumental 
to making Brighton a fashionable English resort.  The town was renamed Enfield in 1784 after the 
American Revolution.   
 
Enfield was the site of a Shaker Community established in the late 1700’s, whose buildings now make up 
our “Shaker Village” site, being formerly occupied by the La Salette Brotherhood of Montreal.  The 
Shrine of Our Lady of La Salette is well known for its Christmas holiday display. 
 
Enfield is home to Mascoma Lake and Crystal Lake and includes the villages of Upper and Lower Shaker 
Village, Enfield Center and Lockehaven. 

 
 

Census History 
Year Population % Change 
1970 2,345  

1980 3,175 35.40% 
1990 3,979 25.30% 
2000 4,618 16.10% 

2010 4,582 -0.78% 
2020 4,465 -2.55% 

 
 

 

 
 

 Enfield Statewide 
Demographics: 2010 2020* 2010 2020* 
Total Population 4,582 4,465 1,316,470 1,377,529 
   Under 18 19.4% 14.7% 21.8% 18.8% 
   65 & Over 13.9% 20.6% 13.5% 18.6% 
   Median Age 43.6 45.1 41.1 43.0 
Median Household Income $60,869 $82,212 $63,277 $77,933 
Mean Household Income $69,761 No data $79,105 No data 
Total Housing Units 2,508 2,468 614,754 638,795 
Occupied Housing Units 2,044 2,059 518,973 556,357 
   Owned 73.8% 65.3% 71.0% 71% 
   Rented 26.2% No data 29.0% No data 
Average Household Size 2.24 2.76 2.46 2.98 
Square Miles of Land 40.3 40.3 8,969 8951 
Square Miles of Water 2.9 2.9 382 396.4 
Population Density per Sq. Mile  113.7 113.3 146.8 153.9 

 

* Some 2020 Census data has not yet been released. 
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Dedication to La Salette Shrine of New Hampshire 
 

 
The Board of Selectmen dedicate the 2022 Annual Report to La Salette Shrine of Enfield for their 
contributions to the Town of Enfield, the Upper Valley, and all the people they touch and support across 
the globe.  
 
La Salette has been a part of Enfield’s history since1927, when Fr. Zotique Chouinard learned that the 
Shaker property in Enfield was for sale. He and others traveled to Enfield and ultimately secured the 
purchase of the property to La Salette. In 1951, the Shrine was dedicated and opened in its current 
location. In 1952 the festival of lights, one of the things the Enfield Shrine is most known for, began. 
Now, people from all over the region, states of New Hampshire and Vermont, and beyond travel to this 
annual Christmas light display. The display has been a staple of the Holiday season with many families, 
and generations of families, making the trip to La Salette an annual tradition.  
 

Besides the Festival of Lights, La Salette 
has become an integral part of the 
Enfield community. Their beautiful 
grounds are part of the Enfield Shaker 
Village Scenic byway and give a 
wonderful spot for people to enjoy the 
natural beauty and a quiet place for self-
reflection, houses a book and gift store 
and a display of over 450 Nativity 
Creches, and serves the community with 
a daily mass. In addition to the daily 
offerings of the Shrine they have been a 
huge community partner offering their 
grounds and buildings for many events 
that serve the residents of Enfield and 
surrounding communities. They often offer their facilities as a place where people in need can go for a 
warm place of refuge or to cool down in the summer. They also hold many charity events with the most 
recent offering of two separate Ukrainian festivals to help educate the public about the Ukrainian culture 
and to raise money for relief efforts.  
 

There are currently two priests who live at 
La Salette: the Rev. John Sullivan, and Rev. 
Joseph Gosselin, who also actively 
participate in the community and attend 
community events. Having their presence 
and representation throughout the 
community reminds us of the impact that 
La Salette has on the community as a 
whole.  
 
The Town of Enfield and the Enfield Select 
Board would like to thank La Salette and 
the Shrine of Our Lady-La Salette for their 
support and impact to our community.  
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Remembering…. 
 

 
In 2022, the Town of Enfield has sadly lost wonderful individuals who have contributed through 
community volunteerism and involvement.  Our hearts go out to their families. 

 
 

Donald J. Crate, Sr. 
April 18, 1947 – June 4, 2022 

 

 
 
 
Donald J. Crate, Sr., was a lifetime resident; born at Alice Peck Day Memorial Hospital in Lebanon, New 
Hampshire, he was the first-born son to Donald A. and Evelyn J. Crate.  He attended Enfield Village 
School and Mascoma Valley Regional High School.  In eighth grade, Donald was one of the winners in 
naming Mascoma Valley Regional High School. Growing up, he worked alongside his parents in the 
family grocery store on Main Street and on the family farm on Methodist Hill. After graduation, Donald 
worked for the Town of Enfield alongside his father who was Enfield's Road Agent and later he worked 
in the family trucking business, Don Crate & Sons Trucking. 
 
Don served the Town in many ways and for many years.  His contributions to the Town of Enfield were 
of such note, the Select Board dedicated the 2016 Annual Report to him.  He served on the Select Board 
for 40 years!  He was an involved and hands-on selectman, always concerned for those in town who were 
struggling. 
 
In addition, he served the local community as a member of the Enfield Fire Department, serving as 
Assistant Fire Chief for some of those years. He was also a Deputy Forest Fire Warden, a Special Police 
Officer, an Enfield Cemetery Trustee, a Bail Commissioner, a member of the Enfield-Mascoma Lions 
Club, and a Trustee of the Oak Grove Cemetery Board. 
 
The Enfield Police Department and Town of Enfield wrote in their announcements "no matter what role 
he was fulfilling at any given time, he was always kind, honest, and welcoming. His passing will leave an 
immense void in Enfield, and he will be sorely missed." 
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Daniel D. Affeldt 

August 14, 1947 – June 9, 2022 
 
Dan Affeldt, a member of the Enfield Master Planning Task Force, volunteered countless hours to this 
committee.  Through his love of Enfield, he contributed greatly to this important Town project.   
 
 

Vern Bond 
February 20, 1930 – August 28, 2022  

 
Vern Bond served for 27 years as a part-time officer of the Enfield Police Department, who many 
members of the community will remember with great fondness.   Making his home in Enfield Center he 
spent time tending to his vegetable garden, generously sharing the bounty with others. 
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Report of the Board of Selectmen 
 

 
This has been a very busy and productive year for your Select Board, but as always, we feel that our most 
significant accomplishment has been to communicate effectively with our residents and to work to 
maintain a Town that we can all be proud of. We were fortunate to hire an excellent Town Manager in 
January 0f 2022, and Ed Morris has proved to be active, organized, and adept at both dealing with the 
details of Town management and working effectively with both employees and residents.  
 
We all breathed a sigh of relief when Covid abated and we were able to meet in public spaces: no more 
tents for this year's Town Meeting!  However, the record level at last year's Town Meeting revealed both 
the commitment of our citizens and the importance of the issues being presented. We passed two major 
bond articles, for the renovation and expansion of Whitney Hall's library and town offices and for a 
Public Safety Complex to house police, fire, and ambulance departments. We certainly need to thank the 
committees that diligently studied the issues involved and made thoughtful suggestions. 
 
We also established a committee to study the future uses of the Johnston Drive property on Mascoma 
Lake.  
 
When Covid slowed but remained contagious, we implemented a policy to guide future decisions 
regarding Covid so that we would not have to reinvent the wheel every year.  In regard to health, we also 
established a tobacco use policy for all town property after we gained public input.  
 
The Select Board literally helped to push a new fire truck into service. We also pushed against invasive 
species (Japanese Knot Weed, watch out!) and hired an expert outfit to advise us, both in getting rid of the 
plants on Town property and in educating our residents and our neighbors in this process.  
 
Yes, we had a water issue causing a boil notice, but we also put the long-delayed water pipe project out to 
bid. We are determined to maintain our infrastructure, just as we are determined to support our hard 
working employees. 
 
And despite the challenges and responsibilities of our roles, we kept our sense of humor, welcomed those 
who came to meetings, and always kept in mind that our goal was to serve the Town and its people. 
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
John W. Kluge, Chair  
 

 
Katherine D.P. Stewart 

 
Erik Russell    
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
ENFIELD NH 
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Report of the Town Manager 
 

 
It is hard to believe that I have had the opportunity to serve as your Town Manager for a year already. 
This past year was like a whirlwind, with everything that has happened both in the Town and with my 
personal move into the town. After starting the position last January, my wife and I became official 
residents of Enfield in June of 2022.  Living in Town has given me the opportunity to attend many events 
and explore the community more than I may have otherwise. I have really enjoyed getting to know the 
residents of Enfield, the town, and everything it has to offer.  
 
Over the past year town staff has been very busy working on many different projects. First, I worked with 
Jim Taylor from the Department of Public Works to secure funding through the State Revolving Loan 
Funds (SRF), which will ensure a lower interest rate once the projects are complete and the final price is 
known. On top SRF loans we were able to secure State ARPA funds and loan forgiveness for the water 
and sewer projects equaling approximately 1.8 million dollars, of the 3.8 million dollar projects (47%). 
DPW continued to work with our Engineers to complete the final engineering of the project and to 
complete the RFP process. We have now awarded the contract and look forward to construction of these 
two projects in 2023.  
 
In addition to the Water and Sewer projects, Town Meeting of 2022 authorized the building of a new 
public safety building along with the renovation and expansion of a new public safety building. My first 
order of business was to secure financing before interest rates increased too much. We were able to secure 
the $7.2 million dollar loan for the public safety building at 3.15%. To remain bank eligible, we had to 
wait until 2023 to finalize the Whitney Hall loan of $5.8 million, which has now been secured at 4%.  
 
With the help of the Select Board, we have formed a second Municipal Facilities Advisory Committee 
(Design Team) to help with the choosing of contractors and guidance during the final design phases. 
Currently we are finishing the final design of the public safety building, with the plan of breaking ground 
this summer. The decision was made to complete the public safety facility first, because this would open 
municipal space to relocate the library and office staff during the renovation, without the need for renting 
space and increasing the overall cost of the project. We plan to release an RFQ in the upcoming months to 
secure a contractor for the Whitney Hall renovation project.  
 
Another constant with Town Staff has been turnover. Over the past year we have turned over 1/3 of the 
staff. Employees have left for a multitude of reasons, but the low unemployment rates, increased inflation, 
and battle for employees throughout most employment sectors have contributed both to turnover and 
difficulty hiring. For the past two years, the budget committee has put an emphasis on making sure 
Enfield’s compensation keeps up with other municipalities, and they have committed to completing a 
compensation study in 2023 to ensure fair compensation levels for both the employees and the taxpayers.  
 
In 2023, we plan to refine our processes and procedures while working with the Select Board and Budget 
Committee to create a strategic plan to set the path for the next 5-10 years. I look forward to working with 
the elected leaders of the Town and many members of the public to shape the future of the Town of 
Enfield.  
 

 
 
Ed Morris 
Town Manager  
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Town of Enfield Organizational Chart 
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Enfield Municipal Directory 
 

 

Emergencies (Police/Fire/Ambulance) ............................................................... 911 
 
Department Location Hours Contact Information  

Cemeteries 
Town Office, 23 Main Street 
by appointment only 

Bridget Labrie, Sexton 
cemetery@enfield.nh.us 
802-332-5363 (cell) 

Emergency Services 
 Police 
 Emergency 

Management 
 Ambulance 
 Fire 

Police Department 
19 Main Street 
 
Ambulance 
18 Depot Street 
 
Union Street Fire Station 
25 Union Street 
 
Enfield Center Fire Station 
1100 NH Route 4A 
 
 

Emily Curtis, Public Safety 
Administrative Coordinator 
psac@enfield.nh.us 
603-632-7501 
 
Dispatch (Non-Emergency):  
603-643-2222 
 
Roy Holland, Police Chief and 
Emergency Management Director 
rholland@enfield.nh.us 
603-632-7501 
 
Richard Martin, EMS Chief 
EMSChief@enfield.nh.us 
603-632-5200 
 
Phil Neily, Fire Chief 
603-359-0713 
Union Street Office: 603-632-4332 
Center Station Office: 603-632-5010 
 
Burn Permit Information: 
https://www.enfield.nh.us/fire-
department/pages/burning-information-
permits 

Historic Records  
Marjorie Carr, Town Historian 
mcarr@enfield.nh.us  

Inspection Services & 
Facilities Planning 
 Bldg. Inspection 
 Health Dept. 

Public Works Facility 
74 Lockehaven Road 
Mon. – Fri. 7:00 AM – 3:30 PM 

Liam Ehrenzweig, Building Inspector 
603-632-4343 or 603-442-5426 (direct) 
inspector@enfield.nh.us 

Land Use Office 
 Planning 
 Zoning 
 Economic 

Development 

Public Works Facility 
74 Lockehaven Road 
 Mon. – Fri. 8:00 AM – 4:00 PM 

Rob Taylor, Land Use & Community 
Development Administrator 
planning@enfield.nh.us 
603-632-4607 or 603-442-5427 (direct) 

Library 

23 Main Street 
Mon. & Wed. 9:00 AM – 5:00 PM 
Tues. 9:00 AM – 7:00 PM 
Thurs. 11:00 AM – 7:00 PM 
Sat. 10:00 AM – 2:00 PM 

Kate Minshall, Library Director 
library@enfield.nh.us 
603-632-7145 
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Department Location Hours Contact Information  

Public Works 
Department 
 Highway 
 Buildings & 

Grounds 
 Solid Waste 
 Water/Sewer 

Public Works Facility 
74 Lockehaven Road 
Mon. – Fri. 7:00 AM – 4:00 PM 

Shantelle Delworth, Admin. Asst. 
DPWAdmin@enfield.nh.us  
603-632-4605 
 

Jim Taylor, Director of Public Works 
jtaylor@enfield.nh.us 
 
Norm Ruel, Water/Sewer Operator 
watersewer@enfield.nh.us 
603-632-4002 
After hours emergency ONLY, please 
call 603-643-2222 

Town Clerk / 
Tax Collector 

Town Office, 23 Main Street 
Mon., Wed., Thurs., Fri. 
8:30 AM – 3:30 PM 
Tues.  11:00 AM – 7:00 M 

Wendy Huntley, Tax Collector 
whuntley@enfield.nh.us 
603-632-5001 or 603-632-4201 
 

Patty Pierce, Assistant Town Clerk 
clerk2@enfield.nh.us 
603-632-5001 
 

Jerusha Howard, Deputy Tax Collector 
tax2@enfield.nh.us 
603-632-4201 

Town Manager’s 
Office 
 Administration 
 Assessing 
 Finance 
 Recreation 

 

Town Office, 23 Main Street 
Mon. – Fri. 8:00 AM – 4:00 PM 

Ed Morris, Town Manager 
townmanager@enfield.nh.us 
603-632-5026 ext. 5405 
 

Alisa Bonnette, Assist. Town Manager 
abonnette@enfield.nh.us 
603-632-5026 or 603-442-5401 (direct) 
 

Julie Huntley, Assessing Administrator 
603-632-5026 or 603-442-5406 (direct) 
jahuntley@enfield.nh.us 
 
Kevin Marker, Recreation Director 
recreation@enfield.nh.us 
603-442-5415 (direct) 

Welfare 

Public Works Facility 
74 Lockehaven Road 
Mon. – Fri.  7:00 AM – 3:00 PM 
or by appointment 

Shantelle Delworth 
Welfare Administrator 
DPWAdmin@enfield.nh.us 
603-442-5429 (direct) 

 

Mailing Addresses: 
Enfield Public Library, PO Box 1030, Enfield NH 03748 
Enfield Police Department, PO Box 365, Enfield NH 03748 
All other departments: PO Box 373, Enfield NH 03748 
 
Property taxes, water and sewer charges, and sewer betterment assessments, as well as vehicle 
registration renewals, dog license renewals and vital records requests can be paid securely on-line 
24/7!  https://www.enfield.nh.us/home/pages/online-payments 
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Town Officers 
 

 
As of December 31, 2022 

 
 

Position Name Term Expires 
 
Select Board Members*: John W. Kluge, Chair 2023 
      jkluge@enfield.nh.us 
 Katherine D.P. Stewart 2024 
      kdpstewart@enfield.nh.us  
 Erik Russell 2025 
      erussell@enfield.nh.us  

 
 

Advance Transit Board of Directors: Jim Taylor 2023 
 
Budget Committee*: Nancy L. Smith 2023 
 Dan Kiley 2023 
 Dimitri Deserranno, Chair 2023 
 Mike Diehn 2024 
 Shirley Green, Vice Chair 2025 
 Jane Plumley 2025 
 Tracy Young 2025 
 John W. Kluge, Ex-Officio 2023 
 
Capital Improvement Program Committee: Katherine D.P. Stewart 2023 
 Keith Thomas 2023 
 Dan Kiley, Planning Board Representative 2023 
 Ed McLaughlin 2024 
 Tracy Young 2025 
 
Cemetery Trustees*: Angus Durocher 2023 
 Neal P. Meahger, Chair 2024 
 Brian Degnan 2025 
 
Conservation Commission: John Welenc 2023 
 Leigh Davis 2024 
 Dr. Jerold H. Theis, Chair 2024 
 Shirley Green 2025 
 Douglas K. Smith 2025 
 
Energy Committee: Marta Ceroni 2023 
 Gary Hutchins 2024 
 Kim Quirk 2025 
 Jo-Ellen Courtney, Chair 2025 
 Wendell Smith, Alternate 2023 
 
Enfield Village Association Liaison: Erik Russell 2023 
 
*Denotes Elected Officials 
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Position Name Term Expires 
 
Heritage Commission: Cecilia Aufiero 2023 
 Madeleine Johnson, Vice Chair 2023 
 Linda Jones 2024 
 Meredith Smith, Chair 2024 
 Marjorie Carr 2025 
 Shirley Green 2025 
 Erik Russell, Ex-Officio 2023 
 Suzanne Hinman, Alternate 2025 
 
Inspectors of Election: Rebecca Powell 2024 
 Francine Lozeau 2024 
 Shirley Green 2024 
 Tiffani Price 2024 
 David L. Stewart 2024 
 Malcolm Schongalla 2024 
 Naomi Hartov, Alternate 2024 
 Dale G. Copps, Alternate 2024 
 Paul E. Morrison, Alternate 2024 
 Alex Hartov, Alternate  2024 
 Madeleine Johnson, Alternate 2024 
 
Johnston Property Use Committee Affrille Degoma 
 Julie Eckert 
 Alice Kennedy 
 Franklin (Bud) Lynch, Jr. 
 Nate Miller, Chair 
 Bradley Rich 
 Nancy L. Smith 
 Ed Morris, Town Manager, Ex-Officio 
 Kevin Marker, Recreation Director, Ex-Officio 
  
Library Trustees*: Francine Lozeau 2023 
 Shirley Green, Co-Chair, Treasurer 2024 
 Dolores Struckhoff, Co-Chair 2025 
 
Mascoma Lakeside Park Committee: Kate McMullan 2023 
 Pattie Fried 2023 
 Terri Lynch, Vice Chair 2023 
 Douglas A. Smith 2024 
 Shirley Green 2024 
 Meredith Smith, Chair 2025 
 Ken Warren, Norther Rail Trail 2025 
 Penny Koburger 2025 
 
Mascoma River Local Advisory Committee: Alf Elvestad 2025 
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Position Name Term Expires 
 
Master Planning Task Force: David Fracht, Co-Chair 
 Lindsay Smith, Co-Chair 
 Celie Aufiero 
 Bridget Labrie 
 Bradley Rich 
 Maynard Southard 
 Phil Vermeer 
 Ashley Wood 
 
Moderator*: Lindsay Smith 2023 
 
Municipal Facilities Advisory Committee Reed Bergwall 
(Design Team): Travis Boucher 
 Tate Picard 
 Kim Quirk 
 Tracy Young 
 Shirley Green, Library Trustee, Ex-Officio 
 Ed Morris, Town Manager, Ex-Officio 
 
Old Home Days Committee: Rob Bassett 2023 
 Amber Bissonnette 2023 
 Meredith Smith 2023 
 Shirley Green 2024 
 Dolores C. Struckhoff, Chair 2024 
 Dawn Archambeault 2025 
 Josh Adjutant 2025 
 Pam Smith 2025 
 
Planning Board: Linda Jones 2023 
 Dan Kiley 2023 
 Bradley Rich 2024 
 Tim Jennings 2024 
 David Fracht, Chair 2025 
      PBChair@enfield.nh.us  
 Phil Vermeer 2025 
 James Bonner, Alternate 2023 
 Kurt Gotthardt, Alternate 2022 
 Katherine D.P. Stewart, Ex-Officio 2023 
 
Public Health Council of the Upper Valley: Liam Ehrenzweig, Health Officer 
 
Records Committee: Town Manager / Assistant Town Manager 
 Town Clerk 
 Treasurer 
 Assessor / Assessing Administrator 
 Tax Collector 
 
 
 
 



 

 
16 

Position Name Term Expires 
 
Recreation Commission: James Ibey 2023 
 Keli Green 2023 
 Matthew Young 2024 
 Emily Curtis, Chair 2024 
 Amy Stewart 2025 
 
School Board-Enfield Members*: Candace Frye 2024 
 Danielle Thompson 2025 
 
School Budget Committee-Enfield Members*: Amber Bissonnette 2024 
 Elyse Payson 2025 
 
Shaker Scenic Byway Advisory Committee: Meredith Smith 2023 
 Don Wyman 2023 
 Linda Jones 2024 
 Rob Taylor 2024
   
Supervisors of the Checklist*: Susan E. Blain 2024 
 Nancy A. White 2026 
 Shirley Ryea 2028 
 
Tax Increment Finance District  Andrew Bernier 2023 
Advisory Committee: Benjamin Shapiro 2024 
 Bruce Bergeron 2024 
 
Town Clerk*: Wendy Huntley 2025 
 
Town Historian: Marjorie Carr 
 
 

Treasurer*: Sasha Holland 2023 
 Joyce Osgood, Deputy 
 
Trustees of Trust Funds*: Cynthia Hollis 2023 
 Marjorie Chase 2024 
 Terri Crate, Treasurer 2025 
 
Upper Valley Lake Sunapee  Ed McLaughlin 2025 
Regional Planning Commissioners: Ed Morris 2025 
 
UVLSRPC Transportation  Rob Taylor 
Advisory Committee: Jim Taylor, Alternate  
 
Zoning Board of Adjustment*: Cecilia Aufiero 2023 
 Susan Brown, Vice Chair 2023 
 Brian Degnan 2024 
 Mike Diehn, Chair 2025 
 Madeleine Johnson 2025 
 Ed McLaughlin, Alternate 2025 
 Tim Lenihan, Alternate 2025 
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Recognition of Volunteers 
 

 
The Town would like to recognize those individuals who have served the community by volunteering on 
Boards, Commissions and Committees, and who left service in 2022.  Some of these individuals continue 
to serve in other capacities. 
 

Many thanks to these individuals for giving so generously of their time and sharing their knowledge 
and experience, which is so vital to the operation of local government. 

 
 

Meredith Smith Select Board 

Erik Russell Planning Board 

Joel King Recreation Commission 

Dolores Struckhoff Conservation Commission 

Kelly M. Rose Old Home Days Committee 

Charlie Clark Energy Committee 

Eric Crate Capital Improvement Program Committee 

Sue Hagerman Conservation Commission 

Many Ann Haagen Heritage Commission, Enfield Shaker Village Scenic Byway Advisory 
Committee 

Jean Patten Budget Committee 

Samuel Eaton Capital Improvement Program Committee 

Mary Hansen Inspector of Election 

Misty Tuttle Old Home Days Committee 

Shirley Wajda Enfield Shaker Village Scenic Byway Advisory Committee 

Earl Brady Inspector of Election 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
18 

Board & Committee Meeting Schedule 
 

 
The following is a list of regularly scheduled Board & Committee meetings.  This information can also be 
found on the Town’s website at www.enfield.nh.us.     
 
Boards and Committees that meet on an irregular schedule are not included here; these include the Budget 
Committee, Trustees of Trust Funds, and others.   
 
Some boards and committees offer a videoconferencing component in addition to the physical location.  
Videoconference connection information can be found on our website at www.enfield.nh.us under the 
meeting posting, if offered.  Changes to the date, time or location of a meeting will be posted at Enfield 
Town Hall and www.enfield.nh.us.    
 

Board/Committee Location Date & Time 

Select Board 
Public Works Building 
74 Lockehaven Road 

1st & 3rd Monday of each month 
6:00 pm. 

Cemetery Trustees 
Town Hall Conference Room, 
23 Main Street 

2nd Thursday of each month 
May- October, 6:00 pm. 

Conservation Commission 
Public Works Building 
74 Lockehaven Road 

1st Thursday of each month 
7:00 pm. 

Energy Committee 
Public Works Building 
74 Lockehaven Road 

4th Tuesday of each month 
6:00 pm. 

Heritage Commission 
Public Works Building 
74 Lockehaven Road 

4th Thursday of each month, 
4:30 pm. or as posted 

Library Trustees 
Enfield Public Library 
23 Main Street 

2nd Monday of each month,  
5:30 pm. 

Mascoma Lakeside Park 
Committee 

Public Works Building 
74 Lockehaven Road  

1st Tuesday of each month 
3:30 pm 

Master Planning Task Force 
Public Works Building 
74 Lockehaven Road 

2nd & 4th Monday of each month 
6:00 pm. 

Municipal Facility Advisory 
Committee (Design Team) 

Public Works Building 
74 Lockehaven Road 

2nd & 4th Tuesday of each month 
at 3:30 pm. 

Old Home Days Committee 
Public Works Building 
74 Lockehaven Road 

1st Wednesday of each month 
5:30 pm. 

Planning Board 
Public Works Building 
74 Lockehaven Road 

2nd & 4th Wednesday of each 
month, 7:00 pm. 

Recreation Commission 
Town Hall Conference Room, 
23 Main Street 

3rd Wednesday of each month 
6:30 pm. 

Zoning Board of Adjustment 
Public Works Building 
74 Lockehaven Road 

2nd Tuesday of each month 
7:00 pm. 

 
Good Government Starts with You!  If you are interested in serving on an appointed Town Board or 
Committee, complete an Application for Committee/Board Membership available online at  
https://www.enfield.nh.us/town-manager/pages/forms-documents send to the Enfield Board of Selectmen, 
PO Box 373, Enfield NH  03748 or email to abonnette@enfield.nh.us  
 
Submitting a letter of interest in no way assures appointment.  All committee vacancies will be filled by 
citizens deemed most qualified to serve in a particular capacity. 
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State, County & Federal Government Contacts 
 

 
 GOVERNOR 

 
Christopher T. Sununu (Republican) 
Office of the Governor  
State House  
107 North Main Street  
Concord NH  03301 
 
(603) 271-2121 
(603) 271-7680 (fax) 
(603) 271-7676 (Constituent Services) 
(603) 271-7640 (Constituent Services fax) 
 
http://www.governor.nh.gov/ 
 

  

 

REPRESENTATIVE IN CONGRESS–DISTRICT 2 
 
Ann McLane Kuster (Democrat) 
18 North Main Street, Fourth Floor 
Concord, NH 03301 
(603) 226-1002 
(603) 226-1010 (fax) 
 
2201 Rayburn HOB  
Washington, DC 20515 
(202) 225-5206 
(202) 225-2946 (fax) 
 

https://kuster.house.gov 
 

  

 

UNITED STATES SENATOR 
 
Jeanne Shaheen (Democrat) 
50 Opera House Square 
Claremont, NH 03743 
(603) 542-4872 
By appointment only 
 
506 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
(202) 224-2841  
 
http://www.shaheen.senate.gov   

 
  
 
2 Wall Street, Suite 220 
Manchester, NH 03101 
(603) 647-7500 
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 UNITED STATES SENATOR 

 
Maggie Hassan (Democrat) 
James C. Cleveland Federal Bldg. 
53 Pleasant Street 
Concord, NH 03301 
(603) 622-2204 
By appointment only 
 
324 Hart Senate Office Building  
Washington, D.C. 20510 
(202) 224-3324 
 
https://www.hassan.senate.gov 
 

 
 
 
1589 Elm Street, Third Floor 
Manchester, NH 03101 
(603) 622-2204 

  
 EXECUTIVE COUNCILOR – DISTRICT 2 

 
Cinde Warmington (Democrat) 
PO Box 2133 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
(603) 271-3632 (Executive Council Office) 
(603) 387-0481 (cell) 
 
Cinde.Warmington@nh.gov 
 
https://www.nh.gov/council/districts/d2/index.htm 
 

  

 

GRAFTON COUNTY COMMISSIONER – DISTRICT 1 
 
Wendy A. Piper  
198 Lockehaven Road, PO Box 311 
Enfield, NH  03748-0311 
(603) 727-8392 
 
https://www.co.grafton.nh.us/county-commissioners/   
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STATE SENATOR – DISTRICT 5 
 
Suzanne “Sue” Prentiss (Democrat) 
Legislative Office Building, Room 102-A 
33 State Street 
Concord, NH 03301 
(603) 381-9195 
 
Suzanne.Prentiss@leg.state.nh.us 
 
http://gencourt.state.nh.us/Senate/members/webpages/district05.aspx 

  

 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE – DISTRICT 16 
 

Joshua Adjutant (Democrat) 
PO Box 1077 
Enfield, NH 03748 
(603) 707-2426 
Seat #: 4004 
 
Josh.Adjutant@leg.state.nh.us 
 
http://gencourt.state.nh.us/house/members/member.aspx?member=408844 

 
  

 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE – DISTRICT 18 
 

John Sellers (Republican) 
39 Briar Hill Road 
Bristol, NH 03222 
Seat #: 2051 
  
John.Sellers@leg.state.nh.us 
 
https://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/house/members/member.aspx?member=409169 
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Candidates for Local Elected Office – March 14, 2023 
 

 
The candidates listed below are running for office in 2023 and will be voted by ballot on Tuesday, March 
14, 2023, in the Enfield Community Building, 308 US Route 4, Enfield NH.  The polls will be open from 
8:00 a.m. until 7:00 p.m. 
 
 
One Select Board Member for 1 year 
Alice M. Kennedy 
 
Two Zoning Board of Adjustment Members for 1 year  
Celie Aufiero 
Timothy D. Lenihan 
Susan Wrobleski 
 
Two Budget Committee Members for 1 year 
Tina Stearns 
Daniel Kiley 
 
One Moderator for 2 years 
Lindsay A. Smith 
 
Two Select Board for 3 years 
John W. Kluge 
Douglas K. Smith 
Tracy Young 
 
One Treasurer for 3 years 
Sasha Holland 
 
One Trustee of Trust Funds for 3 years 
 
One Cemetery Trustee for 3 years 
 
One Library Trustee for 3 years 
Francine Lozeau 
Susan ES Brown 
 
One Zoning Board of Adjustment Members for 3 years 
Susan ES Brown 
 
Three Budget Committee Members for 3 years 
James Fickett 
Timothy D. Lenihan 
Nancy L. Smith  
Dimitri Deserranno 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

Town of Enfield Observed Holidays 
March 2023 – February 2024 

 

 

The Town Offices, Enfield Public Library and Transfer Station 

will be closed on the following observed holidays. 

 

Memorial Day May 29 

Independence Day July 4 

Labor Day September 4 

Veterans’ Day November 10 

Thanksgiving Day November 23 

Day after Thanksgiving November 24 

Christmas Day December 25  

 

 
Day after Christmas December 26 

New Year’s Day January 1 

Martin Luther King, Jr. Day January 15 

Presidents’ Day February 19 

 

 

 

For more important dates, including meeting dates for municipal boards 

and committees, and the curbside rubbish & recycling collection 

schedule, see our 2023 Enfield Municipal Calendar.   

 

A limited number of printed copies are available upon request (email 

abonnette@enfield.nh.us or call 632-5026).   

 

 

 

 

mailto:abonnette@enfield.nh.us


ENFIELDTHE MASTER PLAN FOR THE TOWN OF ENFIELD, NEW HAMPSHIRE

LEAPING 
FORWARD
Adopted by the 
Enfi eld Planning Board

December 28, 2022

To view or download a copy of the Master Plan, 
go to www.enfi eld-leaps.org !

http://www.enfield-leaps.org
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